News Items for February 2021
Quidenham Parish Council – A note from the Chairman
In these difficult times it is essential that the Parish Council continues its activities to support initiatives within the community. We are therefore very much open for business. If you wish to contact QPC then please E-mail Kate Lloyd quidenhamclerk@gmail.com. OR visit our website at; quidenhamparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk
Current topics include:

· Environmental: The National Association of Local Councils is promoting a Carbon Footprint website. Good Energy have sponsored the building of a piece of software, which compiles a picture of an individual’s carbon footprint and offers suggestions that someone might undertake during the year, to reduce their carbon footprint. For more information try it yourself. Open the software by searching for ‘ZERO GIKI EARTH’. Answer details about your home etc. The challenge this year for us all is to ‘LOSE A TON IN 21’. We will try to get this onto the Quidenham Parish website. Let us know what you think so that we can get more people involved and really make a difference. We could also share our experiences via the newsletter. 
· The weather: Thankfully, the excess waters have now subsided. I can honestly say that this has been the worst flooding in our parish since I arrived in Eccles some 60 years ago. Wilby was particularly hard hit, with houses just on the brink of being flooded. It certainly could have been much worse. The Council has and will continue to monitor the situation. The only area that still gives cause for concern is in Quidenham, the Eccles side of Green Lane, where the drainage is poor.  
· Heath Road bridge: As at the time of writing, the re-opening of the road is expected to be the middle of February. The weather has not been kind and has delayed completion of highway improvements. 
· Litter and general rubbish: It is disappointing to see the huge growth in all things rubbish around our four villages. As with other parishes we are encouraging people to take one bin bag out with them on their daily exercise. This would make such a difference. BUT PLEASE, your health safety comes first. Ensure your can be seen, wear stout gloves and shoes. 
· Highway matters: Recent poor weather has caused potholes to appear. Most of these are dealt with quickly by Highways. If there should be any problem areas then please let us know or better still report them via the N.C.C. website.  
· Snetterton Heath: Quidenham Parish Council are currently in discussions with Snetterton Parish Council and Breckland Council regarding the zoning of this important employment area. It is imperative that we work together to influence the type of business’s we would like to see locate to this area. The timing is especially important as a new electricity sub-station is planned, and essential for the future expansion of Snetterton Heath.  
Garnier Village Hall
· As we look forward into 2021, we are still unable to plan when the Garnier Hall might be open again. However, we do have some good news for a change. 
· The Garnier Hall has been given some additional help from the government in the form of a modest grant. This will at least enable it to cover those fixed costs that have to be paid irrespective.
· The 95 years old windows in the front of the Garnier Hall have been replaced. The building now looks much bright and welcoming.  
Some Christmas Readings








